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Received letter from the Washington Trust For Historic 

Preservation celebrating their 40th Anniversary.  

This year the Friends of Lone Pine Cemetery are cele-

brating our 10th Anniversary; having started our efforts to 

preserve this historic cemetery in 2006. 

2009 Received “Certificate of Authority”  

2011 Received  “Washington Register of Historic Places” 

2015 Received “ Historic Preservation Award 

See awards on Page 2 
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Jennie Crockett  age 39 - The 24th  burial at Lone pine 

This person has become a mystery to this amateur gene-

alogist.  Jennie Crocket was born in 1855 and died in 

1894 as inscribed on back of this Crockett gravestone.  

On the front side of the Stone is Mary Minnie (Owens)

Crockett  born 1856 and died in 1892.  Mary was married 

to David Crockett and under her name on the stone is 

their child, Charles born 2-10-1892 and died 10-7-1892.  

Jennie was probably David’s 2nd wife (judging from the 

dates) but no supporting information was found. 

Tabitha Ellen Smiley Fountain  age 25  - The 26th burial 

Tabitha Ellen Smiley was born on 02 Oct 1871 in Arkansas 

City, Arkansas, as the first child of Reuben Tillman Smiley and 

Lucinda J Sherod. She had four siblings: Neva Vesta, Alpha, 

Howard Samuel, and Ruby Alberta. She died on 16 Sep 1897 

in Lone Pine, Whitman, Washington (Age: 25). When she was 

18, she married Matthew Francis Fountain on 22 Jul 1890 in 

Lone Pine  Washington. Matthew Francis Fountain and Tabi-

tha Ellen Smiley had the following children: Alva Earl Fountain 

was born on 11 May 1892 in Lone Pine. He died on 15 Jul 

1944 in Spokane WA, Irma Tabitha Fountain was born on 27 

Jan 1896 in Whitman, Washington. She died on 01 Jun 1933 

in Spokane, Spokane, Washington   

Naomi Margaret Shrigley Hall,  age 45 - The 25th burial  

born 16 Dec 1849, died 17 Mar 1895, daughter of Enoch 
Shrigley (1813-1859) and Catherine Shafer (1820-1911)of 
Crawford County, IN.  
She was first married to Reuben Sauerheber 24 Sep 1865, in 
Crawford County, Indiana. Three children resulted from this 
union: James Chester Sauerheber (1866-1934), Henry Ulysses 
Sauerheber (1868-1936), and Sarah Catherine "Kate" Sauer-
heber Spores, (1870-1957). Naomi and Reuben Sauerheber 
were then divorced.  
Naomi Margaret Shrigley Sauerheber then married John Henry 
Hall (1834-1919), a farmer. Three children were born to them in 
Illinois: Jesse S. Hall (1879-1880), Homer Hugo Hall (1884-
1946), and Ernest Roy Hall (1887-1952). They then moved to 
Washington state, where William Earle Hall (1891-1957) was 
born. Naomi Margaret Hall died and was buried at Lone Pine, 
Whitman, Washington. The 25th burial in Lone Pine Cemetery. 



Officers of: Friends of Lone Pine Cemetery  
President:  Terry Smiley tbsmiley@comcast.net 

Vice president: Pat Smiley tbsmiley@comcast.net 

Sec/Treas: Jim Irwin jim1938irwin@gmail.com 

If you have information, articles, pictures, or would like more information, or to make a donation, 
please contact any of the above officers or  

Email: jim1938irwin@gmail.com / phone: 509-200-0786  

mail: 601 Village Way  Unit 60 

Walla Walla WA 99362 
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On April 20, 2016, the Friends Of Lone Pine met at the Feeding Station in Tekoa WA 

for the Spring meeting and the semi-annual work day at the cemetery.  

Big  changes are coming to the Lone Pine Cemetery with help from the students  of 

the HOPE group from the Upper Columbia Academy in nearby Spangle WA.  

When these hard workers attack the overgrowth of brush and make huge piles of 

brush to be removed later; the character of this historic pioneer cemetery changes be-

fore our eyes.  It is really a site to see and the Friends of Lone Pine and the descend-

ants of those buried  here really owe these young people a great big thank you!!! 


